
Dear Parents, 
 

Google Classroom – Year 3 
 
In line with DfE advice, we will be providing remote education from Monday 11th January.   
 
The guidelines state that schools are expected to: 

 Set assignments so that pupils have meaningful and ambitious work each day in a number of 
different subjects 

 Primary: 3 hours a day, on average. 

 Provide frequent explanations of new content delivered by a teacher, curriculum resources or 
videos 

 Check, at least weekly, whether pupils are engaging with their work and inform parents 
immediately where engagement is a concern 

 Gauge how well pupils are progressing and provide feedback where appropriate 
 

As part of our remote learning provision, we have decided to use Google Classroom to set home learning 
for the pupils and to be able to provide some live sessions with the class teachers.  Google Classroom is a 
secure learning network for teachers and pupils.  It provides a safe way for us to connect, share content 
and access work that has been completed at home. 
 
Access to Google Classroom 
 
Google classroom can be accessed through the internet http://classroom.google.com  or through the free 
Google Classroom app. 
 
All the Year 3 children have been set up with a Google account which consists of an email 
address/username and a password.  The email address will be: 
 
18          First two letters of first name          First two letters of surname          @beechhyde.herts.sch.uk 
 
For example:  If your name was Student Test your email address would be 18StTe@beechhyde.herts.sch.uk 
The password is School2020! 
 
The first time you log in to your account, you will be asked to create a new password.  Please do not share 
your password with anyone else. 
 
Attached to this letter are the instructions for logging in to your account for the first time, how to find the 
materials and links your child will need for home learning. 
 
If there are any issues with email addresses or passwords please contact the School Office on 
admin@beechhyde.herts.sch.uk. 
 
Please also find attached a set of protocols for both parents and children when using Google Classroom.  
By signing into your child’s account you are agreeing for everyone to follow these protocols. 
 
Google Classroom Information 
 
The ’stream’ which is the front page of each Google Classroom, is where teachers can direct the children to 
their learning links and where children can see what learning has been posted. 
 

http://classroom.google.com/
mailto:18StTe@beechhyde.herts.sch.uk
mailto:admin@beechhyde.herts.sch.uk


On the ‘classwork’ tab, there will be materials to view and in the future there may be assignments or 
quizzes that are set.  Clear instructions will be given on how to complete each task.  The work does not 
have to be completed on the computer.  In school, we will be using a ‘lockdown’ exercise book and folder.   
If you need any resources to help your child complete the home learning activities, such as squared paper, 
an exercise book or pens/pencils, please contact the school office.   
 
Google Meet 
 
As well as being able to access all of the home learning tasks and resources, each class will also have some 
live sessions with the teacher.  These will use Google Meet and can be accessed from the link on the 
‘Stream’ tab (please see attached instructions). 
 
So that classes with siblings do not clash with each other, timings for each Google Meet session are 
staggered throughout the morning. 
 
For the week commencing 11.01.21, there will be Google Meet live sessions on Monday and Thursday, in 
order for us to ameliorate any issues with access.  From the week commencing 18.01.21, further details 
will be posted on Google Classroom. 
 
The Year 3 Google Meet sessions will take place from 10:00 – 10:15 am. 
 
This will give the opportunity for teachers to register the pupils, explain the day’s learning and cover any 
key concepts. 
 
As well as providing access to home learning resources, Google Classroom offers the opportunity for the 
children to upload and share their work and receive comments from the teacher.  These features will be 
used over the coming weeks and more information and instructions will be sent out as necessary. 
 
Although we have used Google’s G-Suite for Education within school for some time, there may be some 
teething problems initially when using it inside and outside of school.  Please bear with us while we 
establish this platform for home learning.  Hopefully, when it is all up and running smoothly, it will add a 
greater interactive element to our home learning provision.  We are excited to see how it will work and 
look forward to working together. 
 
We understand the huge challenges that you face as parents in having to educate your children from 
home.  Many of our staff have the same challenges with working and supporting their own children.  It is 
important that we work together over the incredibly difficult weeks ahead in a mutually supportive way in 
order to make the best of an incredibly difficult situation for us all. 
 
As always, if you have any questions about the home learning or need support in any way, please do not 
hesitate to contact the school office by phone or email. 
 
We look forward to working with you in the weeks ahead, 
 
Best wishes for the new term, 
 
 
Kate Harvey   Charlotte Rogers 
Headteacher         Computing Subject Leader 
 
 
  



Instructions for logging in to your Google Classroom for the first time 
 
Visit  http://classroom.google.com 
 
Sign in using your email address and password and click next: 

  
 
Click accept:       Click continue: 

     
 
Click I’m a student:      Click join: 
 

    

 
You have successfully joined your Google Classroom! 

http://classroom.google.com/


Navigating Google Classroom 
 

Accessing home learning activities 

 
 
Click on ‘Classwork’ 
 
 
Click on a document  
to open it. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Acessing Google Meet  
 

 
 

Click on ‘Stream’     
    
Click on the Meet Link 
 
  



Protocols for Parents and Children While Using Google Classroom and Google Meet 
 
Parents have responsibility for ensuring that their child follows the correct protocols when using Google 
Classroom and attending live sessions using Google Meet.  The behaviour should reflect that of the 
classroom and the same expectations apply for remote learning as in school. 
 
Parents must make sure their child and other members of the household are aware the live session/video 
call is happening. 
 
Staff, children and other members of the household who may be in the same room as the child must wear 
suitable clothing. 
 
Devices should be used in an appropriate area of the house, not alone in bedrooms, and where possible 
against a neutral background. 
 
When joining a live session using Google Meet, please ensure that your microphone is on mute. 
 
Language must be professional and appropriate, including any family members in the background. 
 
A parent/carer may need to appear on screen at the start of the session to confirm they give consent for 
their child to be part of the session. 
 
Live sessions may be recorded and stored on Google Drive so that if any issues arise, the video can be 
reviewed.  They will be deleted after two weeks.  By logging in, parents are confirming that they are aware 
of this and give their consent. 
 
 Parents or children are not permitted to take pictures or record live sessions. 
 
If a member of staff has any concerns about the use of unsuitable language, dress or location, the live 
session will be ended, the concerns recorded and passed onto the Headteacher or Assistant Heads. 
 
Live sessions will be kept to a reasonable length of time and will take place at a point during the school 
day. 
 
Children will be able to comment or ask questions using the ‘stream’ on their Google Classroom, during the 
hours of the school day.  The content of these should reflect the questions or comments that may be made 
in school, during a class discussion. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


